REGULAR TOWN BOARD MTG                                                                   NOVEMBER 24, 2009


REGULAR MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD

PALMYRA TOWN HALL

NOVEMBER 24, 2009

At 7:31 p.m., Supervisor Lyon called to order the town board meeting, scheduled for Tuesday, November 24, 2009, at the Palmyra Town Hall, 1180 Canandaigua Road, Palmyra, New York.

Supervisor Lyon led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Upon roll call, the following Board members were present:

David C. Lyon, Supervisor

James Welch, Councilman

David Nussbaumer, Councilman

Michael Lambrix, Councilman

Kenneth Miller, Councilman

Also attending the meeting:  Palmyra Town Board member-elect Todd Pipitone, Macedon residents David Green, Bradley Green, Alex Green and Leslie Green, Billie Rae Walker, reporter for the Courier-Journal newspaper, and Palmyra Highway Superintendent Michael Boesel

Motion was made by Dave Nussbaumer to approve the minutes of the November 5, 2009 Budget Public Hearing and Special meeting of the Town Board. 

        Second: Michael Lambrix    
Vote: 5 Ayes. Carried.


COMMUNICATIONS


1. Speed Reduction Request on North Creek Road:  Form TE 9a was submitted by the Town Clerk’s office to Kevin Rooney, Wayne County Highway Superintendent, as a follow-up to the request for lowering of speed limit for the mid-section of North Creek Road, to 45 MPH, from its present 55 MPH. A copy of this form was received by Town Clerk Lynne Green with Rooney’s signature and the comment, “We concur with this request” written on it. It was up to Superintendent Rooney to send the request along to the NYS DOT for investigation and final judgment. The Town should hear back from the DOT when a decision has been reached. 


REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

Buildings and Grounds Committee – Kenneth Miller,

Chairman

1. Snow Shoveler Wanted for Town Hall: Ken Miller announced that he is looking for someone to manage shoveling sidewalks, ramps and both entrances during the upcoming Winter. The pay is $7/hour. The applicant should have a vehicle to come to work at Town Hall, and be at least 18 years of age. Anyone who knows someone who is interested should direct that person to Human Resources—Petra Anderson.

2. Sewer Service to Town Hall:  Palmyra Town Hall is part of the new Southwest Quadrant Sewer Project and, as such, received a grinder pump installation behind the storage shed. However, the hookup to Town Hall had not been made until this last month. The septic tank was officially disconnected and the connection was made to the new grinder pump, thanks to the workers of the Palmyra Highway Department. While they were on site, they re-routed the downspouts at the back of Town Hall from an in-ground water flow arrangement to water flow onto the back yard, away from the building. It is hoped that this will alleviate the dampness issue underneath the South end of Town Hall offices. 


Highway Committee – James Welch, Chairman

 

1. November Highway Department Report: Palmyra Highway Superintendent Mike Boesel did not submit a written Highway Report this month, but updated the Town Board on happenings in his department:

He said trucks were prepared for Winter highway conditions, by adding plows, wings, salters, etc. during the month. He also mentioned his department’s work on the sewer hookup at Town Hall. 


Mike attended a Severe Weather Summit hosted by Wayne County. Dave Lyon asked Mike what he had learned there. Mike said the Summit reviewed past emergencies, including communications problems, and gave the group information on what had been done correctly, as well as proposed changes to procedures in future emergency situations. 


Planning & Economic Development Committee—Mike Lambrix,

 Chairman

Copies of the Town Planning Board meeting minutes of November 9, 2009, were distributed to Town Board members. The topic concerned expansion of Canalside Estates into its Phase 2 plan. 

The Canalside Estates plan has been submitted to the Wayne County Planning Board for its review and comments. After their decision, it will come before the Town Board for final public hearing and approval of the proposed expansion.


Zoning Committee – David Nussbaumer, Chairman

1. Code Enforcement Officer Bob Grier is on vacation. No CEO report was submitted to board members of activity during the month of November. 

2.  While a Zoning Board of Appeals meeting report for November was completed, it was not available to Town Board members at this meeting.  Town Clerk Lynne Green was instructed to put the November Zoning Board meeting report into Town Board members’ mailboxes when it is available.


INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

1. There was no Assessor's report for November available for Board review.  

2. Town Clerk’s Office Report for November:  A surge in Sporting licenses sales—mostly doe permits, school tax bills final balance and settlement with both Wayne and Ontario Counties, dog license follow-ups, and Election Day happenings at Town Hall, took up most of the time and effort during November. Outdated archives were shredded, according to NYS accepted disposal schedule, and a busy calendar by governmental and community activities highlighted the month.

3. Teleconference for Elected Officials: Fliers for an upcoming NYS Teleconference on December 8, was included in Board members’ packets. All Board members are invited, although the broadcast is specifically aimed at newly-elected officials. In addition, the Association of Towns December issue of “Talk of the Towns Topics” listed schools specifically for newly-elected officials in 2010. In Rochester, there is one January 13-15 and another one May 5-7. A third local area school in Ithaca will be June 7-9.

AGENDA ITEMS

1. Palmyra Community Library Resident Letter Follow-Up:  On September 4, 2009, the Town received a letter from a Palmyra resident questioning the Public Library election and the veracity of its results—approval by a margin of 3 votes. The letter was forwarded to legal counsel Paul Rubery. On October 15, he wrote the NYS Attorney General’s office requesting confirmation that the Town’s “only function is to receive the budget adopted by the Library and add that amount to the Town and County tax bill.” He also included “the Town does act pursuant to the statute as the record holder of the documents used in the creation of the District.” Since that time, the Town has not received a reply from Rubery’s office nor the Attorney General’s office, so there is no news to report at this time.

2. Purchase PC for Supervisor in 2010: Supervisor-Elect Ken Miller requests approval to purchase computer equipment to use in 2010, not to exceed $1,000. He has various options available to him in equipment and prices. He is just asking for approval to purchase, so he can have it up and running when he takes office at the beginning of the new year. Discussion centered around whether or not he can include a printer in the $1,000. Ken said he is now looking into it. Mike Lambrix made the motion to approve the purchase of computer equipment for the Supervisor in 2010.


  Second: Dave Nussbaumer
  Vote:  4 Ayes. Carried.

     Ken Miller abstained.  

3. Purchase New Windows for Supervisor’s Office:  Supervisor-Elect Ken Miller announced that he plans to use former Congressman Jim Walsh’s office as his Supervisor’s office starting in 2010. He felt the frosted windows should be replaced with clear glass, in keeping with the design of the current windows for building consistency. He asked the Board to approve his request for new windows, not to exceed $1,000. Councilman Dave Nussbaumer made the motion to approve the purchase of new windows for the Supervisor-Elect’s office, not to exceed $1,000.

  Second: Michael Lambrix

  Vote:  4 Ayes. Carried.

     





     Ken Miller abstained.  

4. Newly-Elected School:  Request was made to have the Supervisor-Elect Ken Miller and the new Councilman-Elect Todd Pipitone attend the Newly-Elected Training School in Rochester on January 13 through 15. Registration and meals for full-conference commuters is $200. Dave Nussbaumer made the motion to approve attendance for Ken and Todd at all three days, not to exceed $400 plus mileage expenses.

  Second: James Welch

  Vote:  4 Ayes. Carried.

     





     Ken Miller abstained.  

5. Resolution:  Parker Road Withdraw Application to Comptroller:  Water Improvement Areas paperwork has been sent to the NYS Comptroller’s office because the proposed expenditure for the creation and construction of Johnson, Floodman and Parker Roads exceeded a “maximum expenditure permitted” without the Comptroller’s approval. Since the Areas have been separated, the “total probable cost of the Parker Road Water Improvement Area” of $128,700, falls below the permitted expenditure, and doesn’t need the Comptroller’s approval. The following resolution withdraws the application for Comptroller approval, and allows the project to proceed:

RESOLUTION

Withdrawal of Application from New York State Comptroller Approval for

Parker Road Water Improvement Area


Whereas, the Town of Palmyra County of Wayne, State of New York, has submitted an application for the approval of the Office of the State Comptroller for the creation of the Parker Road Water Improvement Area; and 


Whereas, upon information from the Office of the State Comptroller, the approval of the State Comptroller is not required unless the proposed expenditure for the creation and construction of the Parker Road Water Improvement Area exceeds $183,603.00; and


Whereas, the Town Consulting Engineers have estimated that the total probable cost of the Parker Road Water Improvement Area is $128,700.00; and


Whereas, it appears that, based on the probable cost of the Parker Road Water Improvement Area, it is less than the maximum expenditure permitted without the approval of the Office of the State Comptroller, the application may be withdrawn.


Now therefore be it resolved that the Town of Palmyra does hereby withdraw the application of the Town of Palmyra for Comptroller approval of the Parker Road Water Improvement Area; and 

be it further resolved, that the town should proceed to construct the Parker Road Water Improvement Area after all approvals by the United Stated Department of Agriculture (Rural Development); and 

be it further resolved, that the Town Clerk is hereby authorized to forward a certified copy of the resolution to the Office of the State Comptroller.



DATED:  November 24, 2009


Lyndall Ann P. Green


Palmyra Town Clerk

Motion to approve the above resolution was made by Michael Lambrix.

    Second: Dave Nussbaumer
  
Vote:  5 Ayes. Carried.

6. Schedule Public Hearing—Canalside Estates Phase 2 Expansion:   Michael Lambrix made the motion to schedule the Public Hearing for the request to expand the Canalside Estates project into its Phase 2 plan, for Thursday, December 29, 2009, at 7:30 p.m. at the Palmyra Town Hall.

    Second: Ken Miller
  
Vote:  5 Ayes. Carried.

7. Approve Abstracts #183 and #184:  Dave Nussbaumer made the motion to approve the claims and expenditures shown on Abstract #183, that includes Voucher Numbers 10735 through 10739 for $23,504.89, and Abstract #184, that includes Voucher Numbers 10740 through 10825 for $80,811.25.

              Second:  Jim Welch

   Vote:  5 Ayes. Carried  

8. Enter into Executive Session:  At 7:48 p.m., Ken Miller made the motion to enter into Executive Session to discuss matters of possible litigation.

              Second:  Michael Lambrix
   Vote:  5 Ayes. Carried  

At 8:15 p.m., Supervisor Dave Lyon declared the Board out of Executive Session.


5. Motion to Adjourn:  At 8:16 p.m., Dave Nussbaumer made the motion to adjourn the meeting. 

   
    Second:  Mike Lambrix

   Vote: 5 Ayes.  Carried.

Respectfully submitted,


Lyndall Ann P. Green

Palmyra Town Clerk

NEXT TOWN BOARD MEETING:

                  THURSDAY, DECEMBER 3, 2009, 7:30 P.M.

PALMYRA TOWN HALL
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MTN:  APPROVE 11/5/2009 BUDGET PUBLIC HEARING & SPECIAL MEETING OF TOWN BOARD
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SNOW SHOVELER WANTED FOR TOWN HALL THIS WINTER
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RESOLUTION: WITHDRAW APPLICATION FOR COMPTROLLER APPROVAL FOR PARKER ROAD WATER IMPROVEMENT AREA



























































MTN:  APPROVE RESOLUTION FOR PARKER ROAD TO WITHDRAW APPLICATION FOR COMPTROLLER APPROVAL























MTN:  APPROVE ABSTRACT #164




















MTN:  ADJOURN MEETING






































TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE REPORT TO THE BOARD
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MTN:  APPROVE COMPUTER EQUIPMENT PURCHASE FOR SUPERVISOR
































MTN:  APPROVE PURCHASE OF WINDOWS FOR NEW SUPERVISOR’S OFFICE


























MTN:  APPROVE ATTENDANCE AT NEWLY-ELECTED TRAINING SCHOOL IN ROCHESTER MID-JANUARY 2010




















RESOLUTION:  WITHDRAW PARKER ROAD APPLICATION FROM COMPTROLLER APPROVAL











At 7:43 p.m., Supervisor Lyon called to order the regular town board meeting, scheduled to be held on Thursday, November 29, 2007, at the Palmyra Town Hall, 1180 Canandaigua Road, Palmyra, NY.





 HIGHWAY TRUCKS WINTERIZED








MTN:  SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING FOR CANALSIDE ESTATES EXPANSION
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MTN: ENTER INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION
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DRAFT—Not Yet Town Board Approved
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